GREENWOOD PARK BELLS LAKE COMMUNITY CLUB

MAY 2013 NEWSLETTER

Can you believe opening day is FIVE DAYS AWAY! It has been a very busy winter for your Board of Directors as we have been prepping the club for opening day! So much has happened since closing on Labor Day so let's start at the beginning.

Annual elections and Board updates: We had a great turn out at the election and the Board would like to thank everyone for attending. On behalf of the Board of Directors we wish to thank Andrew Knox and Mike D'Andrea for their many years of dedicated service to the Board and our Club.

We welcome two new members to the Board: Greg Fondacaro, and Andy Freeman.

Your elected Executive Board for the 2013 season is: President: Chad Julian, Vice President: Tom DeAngelis, Treasurer: Robert (Archie) Karcher, and Secretary: Roseann Jannetti Mankus.

OPENING WEEKEND SCHEDULE Opening day - SATURDAY MAY 25TH 11am to 9pm Sunday 11am to 9pm Monday 11am to 9pm

Upon entering the club you will receive your membership information and entry cards.

Also we ask that everyone please update the emergency information card

Our membership chair JACKIE will be available at the club all weekend.

We also would like to announce our Manager for this season – William Malone and Assistant Manager Patrick Malone. If you have any questions, would like to schedule a party or need any assistance while at the club please address your concerns to the Manager.

Swim Team news: The Board of Directors would like to wish Coach Tony Lisa a fond farewell as he will not be returning to the club this year as coach. We would like to thank him for his many years of dedication to our Club and the Swim Team. Thru the years Tony has been instrumental in nurturing and building our team and for that we thank him from the bottom of our hearts. Tony will be greatly missed by all.

We are pleased to announce that Shannon McKinnon, will be taking over as head Coach, with Patrick Malone and Colin Canfield as her assistants. Another amazing team of people that we are happy to have with us. Shannon started her swimming career at the early age of 5 as a tadpole under the supervision of Coach Tony Lisa. Shannon and her family have been long time

members of the club. We wish the team all the best and look forward to another winning season! GO FROGS!

Lake and Dam news: A production company filmed a movie at our club this past winter. The company, based in California, was amazed by our beautiful lake and we were proud to provide the perfect setting for the movie. The title of the film in the making is "Patrick, the Movie". It was really fun to watch the filming. Photos taken during the filming are posted on our Facebook page. The donation we received from the production company was applied to the purchase of 20 new picnic tables.

In early spring we renovated the boat ramp area and hope all of our boating members are pleased with the result. Thanks to everyone that participated in this project!

We also completed a major improvement to our beach and adjacent picnic area that we're sure everyone will enjoy.

We're looking forward to seeing everyone this weekend. Be sure to check the website www.bellslake.com for updates and entertainment information, as well as the news boards at the club. Follow us on Facebook too, Greenwood Park Bells Lake Community Club, and ask to join!

Please forward our newsletter to your family and friends; you never know who wants to become a part of "Washington Township's Best Kept Secret". Refer a new member and receive five free guest passes - but they need to tell us that you referred them!

Looking forward to another great season and seeing everyone soon!

GREENWOOD PARK
BELLS LAKE COMMUNITY CLUB
BOARD OF DIRECTORS